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THE METROPOLITAN JUBILEE SOUVENIR.

err'''e(l by alrangeri on the little plot of

ground where sin thouund iitrnngerii rest.

In 1.H4S the tiljf nufTeted severely by a

Ho<mI.

Hut Montreal would be but imjustly

chronicled were we to dwell only upon
riots, rclifllion, tire, tlood and plague.

Not thus did she maintain her supreniai v,

but in spite of it. The %cry year in whi( li

the I'arlianu'iit lliiildings were burned,

nay, within those very walls, was inaugur-

ated the Kallway |hiIIi y of Canada, by

Sir Irani is Hincks, long one of Mon-
treal's most respected cili/cns. .\ year

later was held in the city a huge Kair,

preliminary to sending exhibits to the

(ireat London I'Ahibition, inaugurated

and larried through by the deeply

lamented I'rince Consort. .\nd all this,

notwithstanding that the Corn Law of

Peel changed all. He admKlcd United
Hiateii Hour to Creat llriuin uii eijiial

terms with that of C.iiiada. The Cniieil

.States at the same tune, ahead) had its

tarilTwall, ami capii.il ».is s|i<'e<lily trans-

felted to the Ciiiicd Slates. .\ll this

Montreal was <oinpelled to face.

Canada adopled an ai tive policy of

lessening Ihe ditfn ulties of interior c.ir

riage. The Lai luue canal was enlarged,

the C.irnwall canal was opened (iHij)
followed by the lleauharnoi-,

( i,S45) ami
the W'illiaiusbiirg canals (1S47). The
Chambly ( anal had lieeii openeil in iM | ;.

Kroin sea Montreal also worked to lui

prove her facilities. Her Ito.ird of It.ule

demanded and secured the repeal nf the

Navig.ition I.aws, ami the St. Lawrence
was, at last, in 1H49, opened to foreign

s'lipping. The city once more essayeil

meeting of two ihousami Monlrealen.
nliuiii one can scarcely associate with

the 111. cling three yc.irs later. I here wai
no Molcni e, but iniii h entlrisiasm, ami
resoliiticuis were adopted that the city

rei|Uired a ralJH.iy to the sea. The rail

nay fri'in l.aprairie to Si. John's had been

o|«.'ni'd in i,Sj6, then folloHed a line to

l.achine, one from Loiigiieiiil to St.

Hyacinthe (i.S.jy); coininiiniiatioii t.>

Portland was ai c (iinpli'.hcd by 1H54, aiH,

in the following year lliere was a railway

b.'twcen Monirial and (^lacbec, and the

old stage ( oaches bee aine things of the

past. The (irand Trunk Kailway was
fornieil by the iinimi of sever.il lines in

1S51, and undertook the ihen stiipiiid

oils task of briilging the Si. Lawreiu c, .1

project long advocated by the Hon. John
N'oiing, one or.Montreal'it rjreiiiostcitiz'.'ns.

niAcent engineering achievement so far

aci omplished. < )ver two miles of beryl

w.iiers, with twenty live spans, a lube
ii\ .'S,j5o tons weight, resting upon
1.000,000 cubic feet of masonry was

1 irried, tlie central span being sixty

liot above the water and \,\o feet in

length. lleneath, the great ruer glides

at a speed of seven miles an hour,

eddying round the vast piers, upon which,

in spring time thousands of tons of ice

are hurled in criiiiihing masses and tossed

back from the keen stone tutwaters, with

a sound of thunder. Thirty aires of paint

are recpiireil to give this bridge a single

1 lat. It w,is a wondeifiil undertaking,
almost out of proportion wiili the <ity ol

-ixty thousand people which concei\eil

the idea, )ei in this jubilee year contracts

have been signed for its rebuilding, and

Twy^

MONTRUAL IN iSy;.

( r.ikeii fru.n .Mount Koyul.

)

Sir Robert Peel had well nigh killed the

trade of Canada and diverted it to the

United States. Previous to the p,assage

of this Act, Canada enjoyed preferential

tmde with (Ireat Britain. She could send

thither her wheat, free of duty, while

American wheat paid toll ; .she could rend
her Hour in like manner, and even grind

American wheat nuc flour for British use

on the same terms. The great wheal
areas of the United States were not in

advance of those of Canada. I'ppcr

Canada was a great producer, and it all

passed through Montreal to the sea. 'To

Montreal came goods for shipment to the

United Slates over the then only railway,

thai from Laprairie to St. John's. The great

milling interests of the continent were in

Canada. But in a twinkling Sir Robert

to deepen the channel to Quebec, and
abandoning the scheme of a direct cut-

ting through Lake St. I'eter, adopled the

natural channel, which by 1851 was deep-
ened to thirteen feet, a gain of two feet.

Vet. as indicati'ng the blow that had been
dealt the city by the Corn Laws, the im-

ports at Ntontreal in 1850 were a million

dollars less than in 1842, and the exports

not appreciably greater. In 185,3 Mon-
treal became, at last, an ocean port, the

C.cnova coming in from 30a, toliowed by

the Sarah Sands and other steamships.

'The invention of the locomotive had
created a rival to water routes, and
Mouireal was quick to recognize the

necessity of linking the whole country to

her car with bands of iron. As early as

1840, the Champ de Mars had held a

The Urand 'Trunk has been so long in

operation and so noted in the recent past

for its conservative methods, that it is

alinost with .surprise that one reads of the

wonderful advertising schemes to which it

resorted ii, earlier times, schemes which
the country entered into wiih heart and soul,

for the drand Trunk has been to central

Canada what the Canadian Pacific has been
to Ihe west. Scarce were its rails laid into

important towns or villages than the event

Would bo cclebialcti by a procession or a

dinner, and when the bridge was approach-
ing completion, the idea was conceived of

inviting H. R. H. the Prince of Wales to

open it, a formality by no means out of

consonance with His Royal Highness's

dignity, since the Victoria was then the

eighth wonder of the world, the most mag-

its width is to be doubled to accommodate
the increased traffic, which, despite the

fact that .Montreal has now another bridge

from shore to shore, still accumulates and
congests about the portals of the Victoria

bridge.

'The first stone of the first |)ier was laid

20th July, 1S54, and the first i)assenger

train ])assed through 17th December,

1859, and for the first time in Canadian
history a passenger could go on wheels
fioiu 'Trois Pistoles, below Quebec, to

Toronto, The line to Toronto had been
opened in 1856, and .Montreal gave a

monster demonstration in honor of the

event, no fewer than 15,000 visitors

coming to the city to take part in it. The
Prince of Wales formally opened the

bridge in i860, his visit, and indeed his


